Your Rural Police News

 In a previous article I informed you of the 21 yr old male from Derby arrested for damaging the public toilets in Wetton. He has since apologised and fully paid for the damage. He also received a recordable Police caution which means that should he offend again this matter will be taken into consideration when deciding how to deal with him in the future.
 In the latter part of last year we received complaints of persistent anti social behaviour from a household in Longnor. We confronted the suspects and advised them their behaviour was not acceptable and warned them of the consequences. Unfortunately this advice was not heeded and so working closely with our partners in the local authority and housing association a formal warning notice was served. 

Further non-compliance meant an application was made to the court for a repossession order which was granted and has now been executed. 

The individuals have now moved out of the area.
  In a recent joint operation with our partners in the Animal Health Department, we have been investigating the dumping of dead sheep carcases in the Morridge area. This is not only irresponsible and costly to the tax payer but gives concerns for public health. A 66 year old male from the Leek area was identified as a suspect and has been interviewed after caution at the Police Station. Offenders can face prosecution for a number of different offences. Enquiries are ongoing.

 Villagers continue to express concerns over speeding. We have already carried out speed checks this year and plan to carry out more in the future.
Speed checks give us the opportunity to educate drivers to the dangers of speeding along with any other offences which may be committed.

Where appropriate enforcement action will be taken which includes the issuing of endorsable fixed penalty notices or a summons to court.

To help us determine where speed checks are most needed please let us know your views via any of the contact methods shown below.
Please make a note in your diary of the following Police Surgeries;
2pm til 4pm on Monday 29th March at Alstonefield Village Hall

11am til 12pm on Monday 26th April at the Craft Centre, Longnor Square

10am til 12pm on Saturday 15st May at Waterhouses Police Post

If you can suggest and are able to provide a venue which you believe may be beneficial and accessible to the community please get in touch.
A surgery will soon be set up at the school in Warslow. Once the dates are finalised I will let you know.
If you need any advice on Policing issues contact myself Pc Andy Beresford or one of my colleagues at Waterhouses;  Pc Brian Millward and PCSO Paul Flowers.

For non-emergency matters contact us on 0300 123 44 55 asking for your local officers. 
If I'm not in the office you can leave me a voicemail message. I check this every duty day. You can also email me on andrew.beresford@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk
 

In the event of an emergency you should always ring 999 and even if there are no Waterhouses officers available there is continual 24 hour cover from one of our neighbouring stations.
